	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board Sunday 10th February 2013; 14.30; Glendaruel Hall

	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS); Sandra Wilson (SW); Jim McLuckie (JMcL); Colin Boyd (CB); Alex McNaughton (AMcN)  
	

	In attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS)
	

	Apologies:
	Sadie Dixon-Spain (SDS)     
	

	Previous minutes:
	Minute of the December 16th meeting had been approved by e-mail. 


	

	Confidential addendum:
	An account of a confidential agenda item is contained in an addendum to this minute.
	

	Accounts:


	Electronic payments were authorised by CDS and JMcL. 

Current balance was £12368, five thousand of which was not committed.  Lottery funding would be paid in advance but would have to be evidenced.


	

	Meeting with Lorne McLeod:
	The meeting with Lorne McLeod on January 14th had been productive and a summary of the meeting had been circulated by RS. The process of opening an account with the cooperative bank had been started by RS and the forms would require signatures from CDS and JMcL. 


	

	Office Space:
	While RS and SMcL were happy to work from home during hall refurbishment works, in both the short and longer term, office space was a problem that required a solution, given that a forest officer and possibly administrative support would be appointed. At least three desk spaces would be required.
	

	Warmer Colglen:
	Hall works were progressing.
CDS reported that the “Are you Ready”   community emergency planning event had been very good and a worthwhile venture to become involved with. Feedback would be provided. Feedback would be provided in March.
	

	Matters arising:
	Colintraive Path/Shop/ Parking 
RS was still awaiting a reply from the shop owner. CDS will contact him by telephone.

RS and JMcL had attended the meeting with the local walking group and the Technical Representative from Paths for All and had subsequently distributed the report to the board by e-mail. The proposals were discussed and it was decided that the original footpath plan would be pursued because it was more immediately deliverable. However, it was also decided that the other proposed walks would be investigated in the longer term. RS would write to the walking group to inform them of the decision.
JMcL agreed to approach a member of the community to ask him to produce a drawing of the proposed bridge for the planning process.


	CDS

RS

JMcL

	
	Stronafian Forest  
CDS thanked RS for the three years of hard work that had culminated in the purchase of the forest for the community.

The forest tenant would engage an agent to manage the forest, including our retained coups for 3-4 years until felling. Unfortunately, the area designated for forest crofts had been recently replanted, which has cost implications for development. The issue of access via both gated entrance roads was discussed. Signage for the forest would include acknowledgement of funders.  A community event was planned for April/ May and the most appropriate location for this was discussed. JMcL added his thanks to CDS for his efforts in the forest acquisition.
RS reported that twelve requests had been received for the Forest Officer information pack.  The post had been advertised in both the local paper and more widely through e-media, with a closing date of 20.02.13. An early start date would be beneficial to efficient use of the available fixed term funding. 
	

	
	Board Planning Session
A forest sub-group would be set up to manage forest business, to include a member(s) of the community with appropriate forest experience plus the land owners of the forest access roads. First meeting proposed to be held within the next few weeks.
	

	
	Forest Insurance
This would cost an additional £100/year for public liability and property owner’s liability, but would need extension as the forest activities expand.
	

	
	Office equipment

The purchase of a PC and also possibly a phone for the FO would be investigated.
	RS

	
	Wind Farms

CC to negotiate WF development with developers while DT would concentrate on a WF application for our forest.
	

	
	Housing Needs Survey

Derek Logie was still working on this.
	

	
	Cowal Way

JMcL reported that progress was being made on the creation of an intern post entitled Tourism Development Officer but the PAYE issue was unresolved. The accountant used by the DT could provide this service but it would be expensive.
	

	
	Recruitment

The recruitment of a director with financial expertise was progressing; a member of the community would put themselves forward at the next AGM. 
	

	
	Administrative Support

RS to investigate funding for 8 hours a week.
	RS

	
	Kilmodan PS
No progress
	

	
	Glen Focus Group

No progress
	

	
	
	

	
	Correspondence

RS reported that an invitation had been received to attend:

1. An information evening for a WF development at Ardrishaig

2.  A skills course event in 2014 (Community Woodlands)
3. A training event in May 2013 (Community Woodlands)

4. Understanding social enterprise course in Glasgow

Invitations two and three would be accepted.
	RS



	AOB
	A member of the community had raised the issue of continuing broadband problems in Colintraive.
The meeting ended at 15.00
	

	Future Meeting:


	 The next meetings were arranged for Monday 25th February (18.00) and Sunday 24th March (14.30), 2013, venue to be arranged. 
	

	ADOPTION:    
	Proposed:
 Jim McLuckie
                             
	

	
	Seconded:
Charles Dixon-Spain
	

	
	SIGNED:  
Charles Dixon-Spain
       
	

	
	Chairman
 

 
	

	
	DATE:       
28 February 2013
	


